
 
Outing Service:           2nd October 

We began this month with a service outside in the beautiful spring weather. This is the second time 

to hold a service at Belgrave Lake Park, a very popular and beautiful area of Belgrave with amazing 

riverside bush walks, dog park, BBQ’s and large play equipment for kids.  

 
On campus witnessing:          5th October 

This Wednesday the witnessing went to Monash University. Graduations were occurring and we 

managed to briefly meet the head of the Catholic club. 



 

 
Welcoming & Farewell service:        6th October 

This Sunday we had the official welcome of 3 couples: Pierre and Haruka Moreau who have moved 

back to Australia from Japan, Joon & Takae Jede who are visiting from Korea, and Chris & Debbie 

Bruce who have moved to Melbourne from Sydney for public mission work. We are said farewell to 

Melanie Moreau who is soon to depart to Cambodia for volunteer work supporting the providence 

there. 

 
Yarra Ranges Interfaith Network:        8th October 

Ian Darbishire attended the YRIN event on Saturday at the Vimokkharam Forest Hermitage, which is 

to do with Theravāda Buddhism. There was a presentation by Ajahn Hāsapañño, Abbot of 

Vimokkharam, then light refreshments and a tour of the site. 



 
Youth gathering:         15th October 

The youth gathered on Saturday to share fellowship as well as hear the testimony of Joon and Takae. 

They shared their journey as a new couple living in Korea, living and working close to True Parents. 

Joon and Takae also shared the next day during Sunday service, the community was very happy to 

hear from their young couple and are inspired with their love and dedication.  



 
True Children’s Day Holy Day Offering:       25th October 

A small party of members gathering Tuesday morning to observe True Children’s Day at the church 

centre. Many members attended from their homes. Thank you so much Tsuneko Babb & Chizuru 

Meadows from preparing the offering table. 

 
Melanie arrives in Cambodia:        25th October 

Our prayers are with Melanie Moreau who has arrived in Cambodia for a volunteer mission 

supporting the providence in Cambodia. 



 
WFWP Boxing Day:         29th October 

WFWP held a Boxing Day where volunteers boxed a total of 98 boxes, containing sewing machines, 

fabric and children’s library books. These will be sent to PNG, Solomon Islands and the Philippines. 

 

Camp Belgrave Report:          31st October 

We are receiving a lot of interest for the end of year season. Already January has been almost 

booked out. 


